

	   HATTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 

The Lewis Carroll Centre, Daresbury Lane, Daresbury

on Monday 21st November 2016 at 7.30 p.m


	Councillors in attendance:
Margaret Winstanley

Roger Dickin
Stuart Tranter
David Jones

Julian Wrigley

Judith Godley 

Also present:
B Axcell – Ward Councillor

G Lett – Clerk to the Council

Michael Bell and Joanne McGrath – Planning Department, Warrington Borough Council



	A121
	Welcome/Apologies
Apologies received from A Smith and Rev. D Felix.


	A122
	Presentation by Michael Bell and Joanne McGrath from Planning, WBC

Planning Department invited to attend to discuss the Warrington Local Plan Review which is currently in consultation stage.
WBC previously completed a Local Plan, however concurrently planning rules changed significantly meaning that there was a shortfall in required housing in the region, and that those approved did not accommodate associated facilities e.g. Schools, health services.
Estimating c.20k new jobs over the forthcoming 20 years (and particularly with Omega developing quickly) there is an estimated shortfall of 5,000 homes if the shortfall were to be fully met. Therefore, WBC have openly invited landowners to put forward any land for consideration as part of the review. Green belt land is also included in this review, with land potentially to be released to meet demand.
MB advised that this review did not constitute a ‘new’ plan but a development of the existing plan, in order to continue with necessary development within inner town centre. Transport, traffic congestion, infrastructure to be considered also.

MB reiterated that this was deemed to be setting the foundations for a 20-year plan, with no plans to review in the short/medium term. The aim is to compile the plan/delivery of housing in a controlled and measured way and offering a mix of housing, albeit landowners are inundating them with proposals in order to try to get land out of green belt.
Historically, WBC had a moratorium to deliver minimum 380 houses p.a. aimed at growing the town centre.

Time period for responses to the review are due by 5th December with an online form requiring completion. Given the lack of local knowledge to this review and the fact the PC had not been advised, Cllrs queried how landowners would know about the request. MB advised that the majority of landowners are directly engaged with WBC and would probably be known to them already.
The land already put forward by landowners could fill the 5,000 housing shortfall however in order to be fair and impartial, this open request has now been made. 

Cllrs queried timeframe: Plan needs to be complete by end of 2017 with preferred options known by May/June and which time a further consultation will be completed. WBC Planning happy to return and present findings at this time.
MB and JM left the meeting. Cllr D Jones entered the meeting.

PC discussed the above noting the tight timeframe for responses. In view of the existing feedback from residents was to limit housing development within Hatton to infill sites and retain its rural aspect, it was agreed that the PC write to WBC expressing the views of the residents in general. Cllr J Wrigley to compile.


	A123
	Open Forum for Residents
No villagers being present the Chair continued with the Agenda.


	A124
	Minutes of Previous Meetings
The Minutes of the previous meeting (17th October 2016) were agreed and signed as a true record.


	A125
	Declarations of Interest

Councillors were reminded of their responsibility to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) that they may have.


	A126
	Actions Arising from previous Minutes

a. ST/JW have revisited the telephone box and met with local tradesman who is to patch the damaged door, following which ST/JW will purchase specialist paint and completed paintwork. Action proposed RD, seconded JG.

b. Back-up process agreed and additional hard drive/memory stick held with ST. Windows 10 backed up to separate USB, held by ST. Process to be reviewed with RD given impending departure of Clerk and potential to back up via cloud. Process to be recorded.
c. Meeting with WBC cancelled to return laptop, to be re-arranged over forthcoming weeks.

d. Thank you voucher purchased for internal Auditor and delivered. 
e. Email written to PCSO regarding tailgating since new speed limit introduced. Completed. 
f. Meeting with Creamfields arranged for 29th November to discuss ways to improve impact on local residents, with Hatton PC to meet separately beforehand to discuss parameters for Intermediaries role.

g. Draft document completed by ST and forwarded prior to meeting. Open discussion regarding refining the document with RD to take forward.
Separately, Sub-Group of ST, JW and DJ to undertake wider research given complexity and timeframe – application to be completed by December 2016 else chance discount vouchers (worth £350 per household) will be lost. Distribution to be agreed by Sub-Group.
h. Completed.
i. Completed and resident satisfied with outcome.
j. Completed. Tape still attached to post near Ginnel, to be reported back to organisers and removed.
k. Outstanding action, to be completed by December.
l. Completed with JW looking to attend meeting.
m. Completed.
n. Referred to HVPIG and meeting due imminently.

o. Referred to HVPIG and meeting due imminently.
p. Completed and sent to all Cllrs.

q. In hand.

r. In hand.

s. Trees reported to WBC for safety review as large branch fallen into resident’s garden. JG also queried responses from WBC with Ward Cllr B Axcell as grit bins require filling and 8-week timeframe quoted in response. Contact name provided to escalate.


	A127
	Chair Matters

Cllr M Winstanley advised of the resignation of Clerk and expressed her thanks for her work over the last 2-years. In the meantime, RD is to pick up the role on a temporary basis.
MW advised that thank you cards had been purchased. Cllrs to forward names they wish to send a card to the Chair, who will compile list and report back.



	A128
	Youth Matters

No matters raised in AS’s absence.

 

	A129
	Website/IT report

ST requested that the Agenda item include ‘IT’. Nothing to report.


	A130
	Village Hall 
Report due back from HVPIG sub-group by end of January 2017.

	A131
	Clerk Matters
Clerk advised that a new bank mandate had been requested from the bank in order to amend signatories on the accounts. PC to review signatories and progress.
Accounting information as required within Transparency Code approved by PC for reporting on website (up to date accounts, etc.). Clerk to forward to Liz Wareing.



	A132
	Correspondence

Copies of correspondence received were provided to Cllrs for referral.

National

· N/A

Regional

· ChALC Weekly Bulletins
· Police Commissioners meeting – Thursday 27th October. RD attended the event – refer A139.
· Weekly Traffic notices
· Invitation to Public Sector Show on 22nd November in Central Manchester, already forwarded to Cllrs
Local

· 40 mile Ultra-marathon – thank you from organisers received
· Speeding on Hatton Lane – email sent from HVPIG requesting Trucam be used on Hatton Lane due to excessive speeds still being experienced
· DDHG – invitation to next workshop received. Forwarded to RD.

· Correspondence received from resident re weight restriction – refer A126 i)


	A133
	Hatton Village Planning Implementation Group

RD advised that the next meeting of HVPIG is due imminently therefore nothing to report at this time.


	A134
	Planning Applications / Enforcement Notices

Nothing to report.


	A135
	Traffic Issues 
DJ advised PC that there is a due process that must be followed before any additional signage can be erected on Hatton Lane, however the matter is in hand.


	A136
	Financial Standing Orders 

Clerk referred the proposed Financial Standing Orders to the PC. Amendment of wording of point 6.4 agreed following which the S/O’s will be adopted. Approved St, Seconded DJ. Clerk to update and forward to Liz Wareing for posting on website.


	A137
	Finances
Monthly Financial Report submitted prior to the meeting. Report accepted by PC.

Budget/pre-cept report forwarded to Cllrs as part of supporting paperwork. Pre-cept increase of 2% to be implemented in line with current PC policy. Clerk to advise WBC once request letter received. 

JG reported on Village Plan bank account. Balance £1,026.78, with receipts coming from Film Club monies/Fun Day contribution. JG advised that the Film Club was not currently breaking even as in prior years. Film licence £340 ex VAT. £196 income achieved to date, with PC subsidising c.£150. RD questioned whether a fee could be re-instated – however not an option due to fact annual licence held, which is more economical to run than monthly licences.
It was noted that the Village Plan account fund the Licence Fee for 2017, with its sustainability to be evaluated during this period. 



	A138
	Items for Hatton Life
Article on Environment and Festive Greeting to be included.



	A139

	Councillor/Resident Issues
Cllr D Jones – None

Cllr S Tranter – None
Cllr J Wrigley – None

Cllr J Godley – None
Cllr R Dickin – RD attended Police Commissioner David Keane’s meeting at the Town Hall. Good meeting with the new PC positively asking how best to assist residents. Key message related to;

· Creamfields – looking to achieve better involvement before, during and after the event.

· PCSO’s and the aim to maintain presence in the area, acknowledging historically this may have been done ‘reactively’ due to limited funding, Councils fund third of PCSO’s salary, with DK questioned whether this was equitable.
· RD enquired as to how best to reinforce new speed limit on Hatton Lane.

Cllr M Winstanley – None

Ward Cllr B Axcell – None

Meeting closed at 9:10pm.
 

	A140
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Monday 16th January 2017 at 7.30 p.m.
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